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Summary

Neighborhood & Housing Services Department 2

This Ordinance authorizes the execution of a First Amendment to the Funding 

Agreement between the Mission Drive-In TIRZ Board of Directors and the City of San 

Antonio for the Mission Road Sidewalk Connectivity Project, in Council District 3, to 

extend the project completion date to December 31, 2022.



Project Location - Mission Road (S.E. Military Drive to

San Antonio River) and Acequia Road (Mission Road to Ashley Road)

Neighborhood & Housing Services Department 3

Council District 3

2019



Background & Scope
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• The improvements for this project include the construction of sidewalks from the 

intersection of S.E. Military Drive to 99th Street just north of Runway 14 at 

Stinson Municipal Airport and installation of candy cane lighting and brick 

pavers that distinguish and are characteristic of the World Heritage Trail.

• On August 22, 2019, City Council approved the execution of a Funding 

Agreement between the Mission Drive-In TIRZ Board of Directors and the City of 

San Antonio for an amount not to exceed $1,131,305.



Issue

• Because of changes to the scope of the project and to the construction 

schedule, Public Works Department and World Heritage Organization requested 

an extension to the project completion date to December 31, 2022.

• On May 19, 2022, the Mission Drive-in Board of Directors approved the 

execution of a First Amendment to the Funding Agreement to extend the project 

completion date to December 31, 2022.  No additional funding was requested.

Enter Dept 5



Fiscal Impact
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Funding for this agreement is available through the tax increment produced by the 

Mission Drive-In TIRZ.  There is no immediate impact to the City’s General Fund.



Recommendation

Neighborhood & Housing Services Department 7

Staff recommends approval of the First Amendment to the Funding Agreement

between the Mission Drive-In TIRZ Board of Directors and the City of San Antonio for

the Mission Road Sidewalk Connectivity Project, in Council District 3, to extend the

project completion date to December 31, 2022.
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